
March 17, 2025 

 
City of Naperville 
400 S. Eagle Street 
Naperville, Illinois 60540 
 
Re:  Letter of Support of Charleston’s Single-Family Home Subdivision located at 1103 Aurora Avenue, 

Naperville (“Charleston Place”) 
 
 
Dear Plan Commission and City Council, City of Naperville 

 

I have been a resident of Naperville for the last 30 years and had the pleasure of working with Charleson 
Building and Development to build our current home in Jefferson Estates subdivision in 2016.  

I am aware of the proposed Charleson Place single family detached homes development plan at the site 
adjacent to our subdivision, Meson Sabika restaurant and All Saints Catholic Academy and would like to 
formally record my support for this development.  

I have firsthand experience of the quality of work that Charleston does, and I am sure that they will 
enhance the appeal of the vacant lot along Aurora Avenue. A family-friendly development in this area 
will be a welcome addition and I assume it will only generate moderate traffic compared to any other 
type of development on this land.  

Additional landscaping that will be incorporated with the homes and a family-friendly environment that 
single family detached homes create will also be pleasant for our surroundings, particularly as I often 
take morning walks with my dog around this area. 

I welcome quality single family housing being added to our city’s housing supply and enthusiastically 
support the ideal that a reputable local builder is undertaking this development. 

 

Thank You,  

 
(Pravin Kumar) 

 
Naperville, IL 
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Beaver, Adam

From: Albert Brown 

Sent: Wednesday, March 19, 2025 3:47 PM

To: Planning

Subject: Comment on DEV-0022-2025

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

  

CAUTION: This e-mail originated outside of the City of Naperville (@naperville.il.us).  

DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you confirm the incoming address of the sender and 

know the content is safe. 

  

re: Mitigating impact to pedestrian sidewalk during construction (DEV-0022-2025) 

 

Dear Planning and Zoning Commission:  

 

I live along Aurora Ave. here in downtown Naperville and regularly use the sidewalk / walking path where 

this new development (DEV-0022-2025) is being proposed. 

 

Question: Can the commission please look into how best to mitigate the impact to the 

pedestrian traffic along Aurora Ave. during such a development?  

 

My concern is that only the north side of Aurora Ave has a contiguous sidewalk, while the opposite side 

(south) ends abruptly before reaching Wild Cherry Rd. (This was noted briefly in the traffic study posted 

online). 

It's also important to note that there is also no convenient crosswalk for pedestrians to utilize a 

crossing if the sidewalk on the north were to be impacted (e.g. blocked off/closed/obstructed) by 

construction and may result in pedestrians being  required to step into the road and/or trying to cross 

Aurora Ave unexpectedly. (This was my experience during a recent construction project along Aurora in 

years past).  

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Best, 

Albert Brown 

 

 

 





  
March 18, 2025 
City of Naperville 
400 S. Eagle Street 
Naperville, Illinois 60540 
  
Re: Letter of Support of Charleston’s Single-Family Home Subdivision located at 1103 Aurora 
Avenue, Naperville (“Charleston Place”) 
  

Dear Naperville City Staff, Plan Commission and City Council, 

 

As a long-time resident of Naperville, and the owner of , Naperville, in 

Jefferson Estates, which adjoins the proposed subdivision, I am writing to express my support 

for the Charleston Place.   

 

On balance, I think the proposed Charleston Place is the best option of all or the realistic 

alternatives for the use of the parcel being sold by All Saints Academy.  As a neighbor, I am 

happy to see single family homes being added to maintain the character of our residential 

community.   

 

I am also pleased that Charleston is the builder and developer because: 

 

- Charleston builds exceptional quality homes, and I’ve seen their plans which indicate 

that they will do the same at Charleston Place.    

 

- Charleston has also assured me and my neighbors that their plans appropriately address 

any drainage and water runoff issues resulting from the changed use of the property. 

 

- I’m also pleased to hear that Charleston is working with the city to make the landscaping 

and make the adjoining areas on Aurora Avenue more aesthetically pleasing to the 

community. 

 

I respectfully request the City of Naperville to support the proposed development.  

  

Thank you.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like to discuss this further. 

 
Herbert J. Guarascio  

Naperville, IL 

 



Tanya J. Stanish 

Naperville, IL 
 

March 16, 2025 

City of Naperville 
400 S. Eagle Street 
Naperville, Illinois 60540 
 

Re:  Letter of Support of Charleston’s Single-Family Home Subdivision located at 1103 
Aurora Avenue, Naperville (“Charleston Place”) 

 
Dear Naperville City Staff, Plan Commission and City Council, 

As the owner of a residence in Jefferson Estates, I am writing to express my support for the 

proposed Charleston Place Subdivision.     

I have worked extensively with Charleston Builders.  Once to extensively remodel a residence in 

Naperville and a second time to build my residence in Jefferson Estates.  They are impeccable 

builders, honest and produce quality, beautiful and long-lasting homes that Naperville should be 

proud to have in their community.   

The proposed Charleston Place Subdivision would be another great addition to the City of 

Naperville, bringing more families to the area.  Naperville is known for its quality schools and 

having Naperville Central and All Saints Academy nearby are sure to attract many homebuyers.   

The proposed neighborhood would also beautify Aurora Avenue, give Jefferson Estates a sister 

community and enhance the overall neighborhood feel of our section of town.  The maintenance-

free single-family homes will also be attractive to families and provide more buying choices. 

Charleston builds quality homes and the plans for these homes appear in line with their expertise.  

There is no doubt that they will build an amazing community, just as they did with Jefferson 

Estates. 

For all these reasons and more, I respectfully request that the City of Naperville support the 

proposed development as it provides many benefits that are complimentary to the existing area 

and are vital to quality living.  The Subdivision will contribute to the long-term economic vitality 

of our great City.   

Very Truly Yours, 

 

Tanya J. Stanish 



March 19, 2025

City of Naperville
400 S. Eagle Street
Naperville, Illinois 60540

Letter of Support of Charleston's Single-Family Home Subdivision located at 1103
Aurora Avenue, Naperville ("Charleston Place")

Dear Naperville City Staff, Plan Commission and City Council,

As the owner of n Naperville (Jefferson Estates), we are writing to express our
support for the proposed Charleston Place Subdivision. Please note that we are directly impacted by
this building project as it directly backs up to our backyard (currently the field behind All Saints
Academy).

In  support  of  th is  pro ject ,  we would l ike to h ighl ight  a couple of  support ing points for  your

cons ide ra t i on :

?  The proposed homes are  a  complementary  use to  the  sur round ing  land uses  wh ich  A l l  Sa in ts

Academy, Jefferson Estates and Meson Sabika.

?  Mos t  impor tan t l y ,  we  a re  suppor t i ve  spec i f i ca l l y  because  o f  the  qua l i t y  o f  the  p ro jec t  and  the

bui lder,  Char leston Bui lders.  We are pleased to see the qual i ty  of  the homes being proposed.

?  We a re  h igh l y  suppor t i ve  o f  t he  p roposed  inves tmen t  i n  improv ing  th i s  p roper t y  and

enhancing i ts appearance which has sat vacant for the past few years. We are grateful  to see a

local  bui ld ing involved and real ly appreciate the community that  Char leston bui l t  at  Jef ferson

Es ta tes .

?  We apprec ia te  Char les ton  work ing  w i th  the  c i ty  to  p rov ide  add i t iona l  landscap ing  a long Aurora

Avenue.

I respectfully request the City of Naperville support the proposed development as it provides many
benefits, that are complimentary to the existing area that are vital to quality living and also contributes

to the economic vitality of the City.

hank You,

f o u n

Allyson Gorman and Howard Schwab
Owners of , Naperville

Jefferson Estates

























 

City of Naperville 
400 S Eagle Street 
Naperville, IL 60540 
 
 
RE: Letter of Support of Charleston’s Single-Family Home Subdivision located at 1103 
Aurora Avenue, Naperville (Charleston Place) 
 
 
Dear Naperville City Staff, Plan Commission and City Council, 
 
As a Naperville resident who lives directly adjacent to the proposed site I am writing to 
express my support for the proposed Charleston Place Subdivision. 

• We feel that the proposed homes are a complementary use to the surrounding land 
uses which All Saints Academy, Jefferson Estates and Meson Sabika. 

•  We like the idea of improving the city’s housing supply and providing more options 
including maintenance free single-family detached homes.  

• We are also very supportive of the proposed investment in improving this property 
and enhancing its appearance, which has sat vacant for the past few years. 

•  We are pleased to see the quality of the homes being offered. 
•  We love to see a local building involved and really appreciate the community that 

Charleston built at Jefferson Estates. 
• We like the idea of Charleston working with the city to provide additional 

landscaping along Aurora Avenue. 
• We hope that the residential use will generate less traffic than other used locations 

along Aurora Avenue. 
I respectfully request the City of Naperville support the proposed development as it 
provides many benefits that are complimentary to the existing area that are vital to quality 
of living and also contributes to the economic vitality of the City. 
 
 
Thank you, 
Mark & Lora Ruane 


